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1. Call to Order 

and Roll Call 

Vote 

President Wallender convened a public meeting 

of the Board of Directors at 12:06PM. The 

meeting was held via phone and video chat in 

compliance with Executive Order 20-16. 

Directors Present: President Tim Wallender, 

Vice President Tanner Sheahan, Director Nathan 

Smutz. 

Staff Present: Executive Director Alex 

McHaddad, Office Assistant Curtis Carson, Ms. 

Margo Schlesser (Payroll & Accounting 

Services), Mr. Rob Stilson (RS Technology). 

Members of the Public: N/A. 

2. Declaration 

of Conflict 

of Interest 

Asked and none declared. 

3.a. Director 

Report & Vice 

Chair 

Election 

President Wallender claimed that he was not 

allowed to provide input to edit or make 

additions to the meeting agenda. He recommends 

that new Directors receive training on public 

meeting laws and board member duties through 

the District’s legal counsel or SDAO. 

3.b. Staff 

Report 

Executive Director McHaddad announced that 

channel 16-4 will begin over the air testing 

on Thursday and likely go live the following 

week. Curtis Carson has been doing excellent 

work assisting in the office. The Executive 

Director will meet with the audit team 

following the Board meeting. Mr. Carson’s work 

was commended. They are discussing how to 

navigate office work during the Governor’s 

forthcoming “Two Week Pause” order, but office 

work will likely continue. 

There is now a spare transmitter at the Beaver 
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Mtn. facility. He reviewed costs for 

installing a new emergency alert receiver, 

including $7,778.00 for a DASDEC EAS device 

and some additional equipment and time. 

(Stilson) 

The 2020-2021 Budget will not accommodate 

purchasing and installing a new EAS system, 

and the District should wait until 2021 to 

move forward. (McHaddad) 

Directors received the YTD through October 

financial report. Some power reimbursement 

payments have fallen behind due to 

COVID-19-releated work restrictions at power 

user payment contractors based in New York. 

(Schlesser, Wallender, McHaddad) 

Sick pay was briefly discussed prior to the 

dedicated agenda item. 

4.a. HR 

Complaint 

Vice President Sheahan announced that a 

document summarizing HR dispute resolution 

services through SDAO had been delivered to 

all Directors. The document was summarized. In 

order to further involve SDAO in HR dispute 

resolution, the Board must meet with SDAO and 

counsel in the future. A dispute resolution 

process with SDAO will likely require the 

appropriation of $2,500.00. 

President Wallender mentioned contact with 

legal counsel and encouraged all new Board 

Members to receive training from SDAO. All 

Board members should be present at a Board 

meeting where HR complaints are discussed. He 

alleged that illegal proceedings took place at 

the previous Board meeting, and this should be 

the focus of the Board. He then claimed that 

all members of the Board do not need to be 

present at a meeting SDAO and legal counsel. 

Vice President Sheahan is encouraged to review 

public meeting procedures with SDAO or legal 

counsel. 
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SDAO has recommended meeting with the Board 

and the District’s general counsel to discuss 

HR complaint resolution procedures. President 

Wallender was asked how he would prefer to 

move forward following the SDAO 

recommendation. (Sheahan) 

President Wallender wants to move forward by 

having new Directors receive training on 

public meeting procedures. Any correspondence 

with SDAO was labeled hearsay. A written 

request to meet with the Board to discuss HR 

complaint resolution procedures should be 

provided to the Board. The report from SDAO 

was not delivered with adequate time for 

action to be taken. (Wallender) 

Vice President Sheahan was not able to 

complete the report at an earlier time due to 

personal time constraints. President Wallender 

believes that no action should be taken until 

correspondence with SDAO regarding HR 

complaint services is reviewed by the full 

Board and legal counsel.  

 

President Wallender suggested tabling the 

item.  

 

Vice President Sheahan asked when the 

President prefers to take action on 

recommended actions from SDAO. President 

Wallender does not want the Board to take 

action until recommendations are reviewed by 

the full Board and the District’s legal 

counsel.  

 

Executive Director McHaddad raised a point of 

order as parliamentarian that a motion had 

been made without a second. A Director may 

second the current motion, and if it fails, 

another Director may make a different motion.  
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President Wallender moved to table the 

discussion, without a second. ​Motion fails. 
 

Vice President Sheahan moved to hold a meeting 

with SDAO and the District’s legal counsel, 

without a second. ​Motion fails. 
President Wallender asked if this meeting 

would occur after legal counsel reviews 

documentation; he wishes to review 

documentation from SDAO. Vice President 

Sheahan reiterated that SDAO is requesting a 

meeting. President Wallender claimed that the 

written request from SDAO was written by Vice 

President Sheahan, and that a written report 

from SDAO should be provided.  

Vice President Sheahan reviewed a document 

sent to the Board members about contact with 

SDAO authorized by the Board of Directors, and 

written correspondence from SDAO regarding 

complaint resolution procedures. 

President Wallender interrupted Vice President 

Sheahan and expressed that the agenda item was 

to hear a report, then claimed that the agenda 

item did not include taking action. He claimed 

that legal counsel was not privy to 

correspondence from SDAO reported by Vice 

President Sheahan. No action should be taken 

without the full Board of Directors present. 

Written correspondence needs to be submitted 

by SDAO.  

Vice President Sheahan claimed that absent 

Board members had previously clarified that 

they were unavailable at the date and time set 

by the President. He would like to see a 

report from Director Wood about her 

experiences and observations as a Director. 

President Wallender claimed that SDAO would be 

responsible for determining input from 

Directors. 

President Wallender expressed dissatisfaction 
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with the complaint resolution process and that 

procedures are unorganized. He claimed that 

Vice President Sheahan’s report only included 

notes from conversations with SDAO, and 

Directors and legal counsel should receive 

written correspondence from SDAO.  

Vice President Sheahan reiterated that he had 

motioned to hold a meeting with SDAO and the 

District’s legal counsel. 

Executive Director McHaddad raised a point of 

order as parliamentarian that a motion had 

been made and a second had not been received; 

a second must be made by President Wallender 

or Director Smutz. He repeated the motion. 

Director Smutz asked if receiving a written 

request for a meeting from SDAO would address 

President Wallender’s concerns. President 

Wallender verified that this would address 

concerns, along with an understanding that the 

full Board should be present for discussion. 

President Wallender then expressed that he 

objects to the consideration of the motion, 

and believes that public meeting laws were 

possibly being violated. 

Vice President Sheahan asked if public meeting 

laws were violated by motioning that the Board 

hold a meeting with SDAO and general counsel. 

Executive Director McHaddad noted that public 

notice about the current item had been 

provided. Oregon public meeting law allows 

agenda items to be added the day of a meeting, 

however, the meeting materials clearly stated 

that a report would be received and that the 

Board would consider taking action based on 

the report. Clarification from Vice President 

Shahean was then requested on whether his 

report included written correspondence from 

SDAO. 

Vice President Sheahan clarified that SDAO had 

provided written requests for a public 



Author: Alex McHaddad, Executive Director 

Approval: 

meeting. Written correspondence from SDAO has 

already been reviewed by the District’s legal 

counsel. 

Director Smutz asked the motion could be 

amended to make a meeting with SDAO contingent 

upon receiving a written request for a meeting 

from SDAO. Executive Director McHaddad made a 

determination as parliamentarian that Vice 

President Sheahan’s motion would have to be 

withdrawn, then a new motion would be made. 

Vice President Sheahan withdrew his motion 

when a second was not received. 

Vice President Sheahan moved to schedule a 

meeting with SDAO and the District’s legal 

counsel and the Board in its entirety pending 

a written request from SDAO, second by 

Director Smutz. 

 

Discussion:  

● President Wallender wants correspondence 

from SDAO to be provided to legal 

counsel. Vice President Sheahan clarified 

that legal counsel had been privy to most 

written correspondence from SDAO. 

● Director Smutz is uncomfortable with 

taking action without the full Board 

present. He asked if President Wallender 

is satisfied with the direction. 

● President Wallender is not satisfied and 

claims that the process is suspicious, 

especially since the Vice President’s 

written report was not delivered prior to 

the Board meeting, and he is unaware of 

when other Board members received the 

report. 

● Vice President Sheahan expressed that the 

President seemed to be making an 

accusation, and reminded the Board that 

the report was sent in writing to all 

Directors at the beginning of the 
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discussion. He asked whether the 

President was formally accusing him of 

delivering the correspondence to other 

Directors early. 

● President Wallender believes that the 

Board did not have adequate time to 

review the report. 

● Director Smutz verified that the 

President was included in the email that 

contained Vice President Sheahan’s 

report. 

● President Wallender expressed that 

Directors were not given adequate to 

review the report and take action. 

● President Wallender called the question. 

● President Wallender claimed that the 

President only casts a tie-breaking vote. 

Executive Director McHaddad clarified 

that this was true earlier in District 

history, but that was removed from the 

Bylaws. 

 

YES: Vice President Sheahan, Director Smutz. 

NO: N/A. 

ABSTAIN: President Wallender. 

Motion passes. 

 

Vice President Sheahan will solicit a written 

document from SDAO. Executive Director 

McHaddad will coordinate the schedule. Whether 

the meeting is held publicly or in executive 

session will depend on the advice of counsel.  

4.b. Sick Pay Executive Director McHaddad and Ms. Schlesser 

reviewed the item as summarized in the Board 

Packet. Direction shifted from sick pay to 

paid time off due to Ms. Schlesser’s 

contributions. 

 

Executive Director McHaddad asked for 
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authorization to write a Paid Time Office 

policy with the help of Payroll & Accounting 

Services, PC.  

Public comment received from Mr. Rob Stilson 

noted that benefits for part-time employees is 

uncommon. It also seems like a conflict of 

interest for the Executive Director to write a 

policy that benefits himself. Ms. Schlesser 

noted that among 70 companies that her firm 

serves, sick leave is only provided to 

part-time employees on rare occasions as per 

state law, usually due to the importance to 

the employee. 

President Wallender asked if the District 

could create an HSA, or if there are any other 

options that do not involve paperwork. 

Ms. Schlesser believes the existing policy 

needs to be changed. An HSA would replace 

insurance. A bonus could be given at the 

beginning of the year to pay for time off 

later in the year. The definition of full-time 

must be addressed, as it is currently 30 

hours. 

Vice President Sheahan expressed that the 

policy specifically serves the District’s 

manager, not just a lower level employee like 

a custodian. The employee handbook states that 

employees are the District’s greatest asset.  

President Wallender noted that there is a 

historical process that has led to the current 

Executive Director’s job description and 

workload. The handbook should be updated. 

Ms. Schlesser noted that the employee handbook 

was written in 2016 and is in serious need of 

being updated.  

 

President Wallender called a recess at 1:25PM. 

President Wallender ended the recess at 

1:30PM. 
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Ms. Schlesser asked whether a Paid Time Off 

policy will benefit only the Executive 

Director or all part time employees. President 

Wallender believes a change should be specific 

to the Executive Director. 

 

Vice President Sheahan moved to authorize the 

Executive Director and Payroll & Accounting 

Services, PC to develop a Paid-Time-Off 

contract change specific to the Executive 

Director and to remove the doctor’s note 

reference in the Employee handbook, second by 

Director Smutz.  

YES: President Wallender, Vice President 

Sheahan, Director Smutz. 

NO: N/A. 

ABSTAIN: N/A. 

5.a. 

Expenditures 

Executive Director McHaddad reviewed the 

expenditures as presented. 

Director Smutz moved to approve the 

expenditures as presented, second by President 

Wallender. 

YES: President Wallender, Vice President 

Sheahan, Director Smutz. 

NO: N/A. 

ABSTAIN: N/A. 

 

Executive Director McHaddad reviewed the item 

as summarized in the Board Packet. Remaining 

funds in the advertising requirement were 

noted. 

 

Tanner moved to sponsor a half-page ad in EO 

Media Group’s Holly Jolly Guide, second by 

Director Smutz. 

YES: President Wallender, Vice President 

Sheahan, Director Smutz. 

NO: N/A. 

ABSTAIN: N/A. 
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5.b. Meeting 

Minutes 

Minutes were read and no changes were 

requested. (Wallender) 

Written minutes from executive sessions are 

not included in public written minutes. 

(Smutz, McHaddad) 

 

Vice President Sheahan moved to approve the 

10/16 and 10/31 minutes as presented, second 

by Director Smutz. 

YES: Vice President Sheahan, Director Smutz. 

NO: N/A. 

ABSTAIN: President Wallender. 

6. Public 

Comment 

Asked and none received. (Wallender) 

7. Scheduling of 

Next Meeting 

and 

Adjournment 

President Wallender suggested holding a 

special meeting on 11/17. Executive Director 

McHaddad will coordinate attendance at the 

next meeting by all participants.  

President Wallender entertained a motion to 

adjourn, so moved by Vice President Sheahan. 

YES: President Wallender, Vice President 

Sheahan, Director Smutz. 

NO: N/A. 

ABSTAIN: N/A. 


















































